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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11 February 2019 at 7:30 pm in Slateford/Longstone Church, Kingsknowe Road North.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
Attendance and apologies

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Jean Marr, Robert Gardiner, Margaret Campbell, Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary).

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio
Cllr Denis Dixon
In attendance
PC Eric Jones (ES869) from Oxgangs Police Station.
Public visitors: 4
Apologies were reported from Cllr Andrew Johnston and Ann Watt. [Later I discovered that MSP Gordon Macdonald had sent an apology.]
2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 10 Dec 2018 were approved.
3
Police report
PC Jones read from the January police report on local crimes. He noted no housebreakings, 1 incident of assault, 5 road traffic incidents (driving with no insurance and careless driving, etc). 4 reports of shoplifting and 2 of theft. No hate crimes reported. Operation Screening (housebreaking) and Operation Heddle (road traffic patrols) have continued. 4 reports of vandalism. Report of males canvassing driveway services in Redhall. Also reports of ‘boy racers’ in Sainsbury’s car park: patrols being conducted. 230 calls from area north of railway, 139 south of it. Fewer than December.  

Questions centred on car parking on pavements and scam calls and emails about a TV licence refund (to obtain bank details). PC Jones gave advice on these matters.
4
Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: 
SC noted an application to replace the Blue Goose Country pub by flats had been rejected. He thought it would return, probably amended. He also noted the closure of Westside Motors. 
5
Memorial ‘outdoor classroom’
SC reminded members of his reply to the head teacher (circulated) regarding the application form she will be completing to get approval for LCC to repair the classroom. He also explained how he had tried to get Mr Burns to either endorse or update his quotation. Because this had not been possible, for various reasons, he and RG decided to obtain further quotations for the work from Trusted Traders, a scheme supported by CEC. This produced a quotation for £865 inc. VAT from Nicholas Hill Garden Construction (copy circulated to members), which we could afford. It would reduce our bank balance to about the level recommended by CEC. Another ‘trader’ turned out to be a garden services group which was not interested in quoting but did offer to lend a hand in dealing with weeding and tidy up the existing plants. Neither offer could yet be accepted in the absence of permission from the head teacher.


SC reported that while he and RG were interviewing tradesmen at the classroom, young children leaving the school began to climb all over the classroom, walking on the planter and jumping down onto the (partly broken) seating. The children’s parents stood talking some 10 metres away, apparently unconcerned at what their children were doing. SC was concerned but said nothing, except later to report this to the head teacher. She was disappointed and promised to explain to parents that they should supervise their children and prevent them climbing on the classroom.


SC expressed concern that spending money on refurbishing the classroom might be a waste if it was treated in this way by children. 
6
Grays Mill
SC reminded the meeting of the idea suggest previously of erecting a freestanding information board to commemorate the Jacobite army’s encampment on Graysmill Farm fields in 1745. He had explored the matter further and had circulated to members a quotation for the board and a picture of what it might look like. The quotation came from the designer of the interpretation board now located by the wetland in Hailes Quarry Park. He had also circulated an old photograph that may show the original farmhouse, in which Prince Charles stayed and used as his headquarters. He explained that it seems that the site of the farmhouse is now buried under either the roadway between the filling station and Booker’s car park or that car park itself. Locating the board at that point might not be practical and another location would be preferable. He explained that the cost of the board (£1500 + VAT) might be met from a grant from the South West Neighbourhood Partnership and he sought agreement to make the application. This was agreed. 

Questioned about permissions, SC explained that the planning department had told him that erecting such a board on the pavement would be deemed consent. Bookers or Sainsbury’s would need to be consulted if located on their ground. A decision on location was not urgent. 
7
Planning and development
7.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: SC reported that this application is still awaiting assessment and he asked DD if he could find out why. 
7.2
SC reported an application to turn a detached bungalow on Lanark Road into an HMO. He noted that there had, so far, been no comment or objection recorded. He was not suggesting that LCC object, but DD offered to examine the matter (SC will send him details). 

7.3
SC noted a large number of applications from residents in Redhall to make alterations and/or improvements to their property (6 in all). LCC does not monitor minor applications. 
8
Meetings attended by LCC officers

SC reported attending a community planning meeting held in St Martin’s Church in Dalry Road (16 Jan). He did not find it very enlightening. DL commented on events in Hailes Quarry Park. 
9
Environmental matters

SC reported fly-tipped material still lying on school ground (panhandle), but various weeds had been dealt with. Graffiti remained a bugbear. He explained the problems he had persuading Waste and Cleansing to deal with graffiti on CEC property, especially street cabinets, one in Hawmuirside in particular. 


He noted a statement published in the Evening News on 29 Jan reporting that CEC would be creating a ‘tagging database’ of graffiti as part of a city-wide clampdown. He welcomed this although he had seen no follow-up comment. DD declared no knowledge of this. 
10
Councillor’s reports

DD reported on CEC’s decision not to proceed with the localities committees and, instead, to set up new organisations to give local groups a stronger voice through the Edinburgh Partnership called ‘neighbourhood networks’. [see report in the EN for 12 Feb, p14]
11
Treasurer’s report 
SC reported paying CEC £149.20 for hire of the room in the school (27 Dec) and the ICO £40 to renew our certificate (14 Feb). The latter is £5 more than last year. It is a CEC recommendation for which we get no extra funds. Balance to date is £2367.29.
12
Correspondence
SC explained that modern communication was usually by email but that he did not bother LCC with all the emails he receives. He had to judge their relevance. He did report a Scottish Government consultation on the use and regulation of fireworks, which he thought was not a devolved matter [use is devolved but sale is reserved to Westminster]. [To see the consultation, go to https://consult.gov.scot/safer-communities/fireworks/.]

SC also reported new fire safety standards in Scottish homes. From February 2021, every Scottish home must have a smoke alarm in the living room or lounge and one in circulation spaces such as hallways and landings. Every kitchen must have a heat alarm and all the alarms must be interlinked. Where there is a fixed combustion appliance, there must also be a carbon monoxide alarm. He noted that there had been a consultation exercise in September 2017. He wondered who would be enforcing this requirement, or inspecting it. He thought it excessive regulation and impracticable. Nor was there any mention of batteries, which everyone knows can be removed or not renewed. [See https://blogs.gov.scot/fairer-scotland/2018/04/03/fire-and-smoke-alarm-regulations/.]
13
AOCB
Comment was made about the problem of competing companies installing high-speed fibre broadband across the City. [See https://www.edinburghnews.scotsman.com/news/business/edinburgh-streets-will-be-dug-up-twice-by-rival-broadband-firms-1-4871149].
14
Next meeting will be arranged for 11 March in the school.
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